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New Insurance Orientation

The 2008 Annual Conference voted to have all churches in the conference enroll in one insurance plan. Jane and Pastor Judy will be attending an orientation meeting February 8 in Forest Grove at 2 pm. If you would be interested in attending that meeting, contact one of us. Trustees will need to fill out a multiple page form by February 12.

Pancake Breakfast February 14, 7-11 am, Warrenton

Start your Valentine’s Day off with a “sweet treat” at Warrenton United Methodist Church.  Pancakes, ham, eggs, juice and coffee are yours for $5. Children under 10 are $2. Bring a friend. 

Praise Gathering, February 15, 4:30 pm, Astoria High School

The North Coast Ministerial Association is sponsoring a community wide worship on Sunday afternoon, February 15. We will gather at Astoria High School auditorium for a grand celebration of God’s love for us through Jesus Christ.  Scripture, prayer and song will be shared. No sermons!! Come, join in a gathering of our church neighbors.

Ash Wednesday Services, February 25

   3 pm in Warrenton, 6 pm in Astoria

Lent begins this year on February 25. (Easter is April 12.)  Lent traditionally is a time for reflection on the human condition and our need for God’s presence, grace, forgiveness and healing in our lives. On Ash Wednesday we gather to confess our sin and our repentance. Using ashes, the traditional sign of repentance, we are marked with the sign of the cross on our hands or forehead. We hear again that our sins are forgiven. The service is about 30 minutes. Please join us.

All church clean up in Astoria, February 28, 10 am

Just in time for two weddings in March, we will gather to give the Astoria church a spring cleaning. If the weather cooperates, we will work both inside and out.  If you can not be there the 28th, we can use you in smaller projects at a time of your choosing. Give the office a call and we will tell you what needs to be done. Many hands make light work. Hope to see you there.

Mark your Calendars!! Western District Spiritual Renewal Event March 7

We hope a whole lot of people can travel to Salem to hear the author of the book we studied last year: Becoming A Blessed Church by Rev. N. Graham Standish. There is a discount if at least 6 people go. Sign up on the volunteer wall in Astoria or let Pastor Judy know by February 22. 

• Explore the purpose for which God the Creator created us. 

• Become alive to the presence of God in Christ in our midst.

• Open to the miraculous power of God the Holy Spirit flowing through everything we do.

• “To become truly blessed, we need to form churches that prepare people to encounter and

experience God as Creator, Christ, and Holy Spirit throughout their lives.” — Rev. Standish
Astoria United Methodist Women Special Mission Recognition  

Judy Mattson is this year’s recipient of the UMW Special Mission Recognition. She is recognized for her ministry of cheerfulness and enthusiasm at Uniontown and Open Door, Clatsop Care, her sorority and this church. A donation was made in her honor to a UMW mission project focusing on women and children. Thank you Judy for giving God your best. We appreciate you.

Food of the month:  cold cereal   (no hot cereal please)
Any donation of money or non-perishable food is welcome. Grab a can or package each time you shop and drop it in the food bank box.

Please Pray for

·  Chris and Ali Oja as they move to Nebraska.

· Those with health concerns: George Gunn, Laurel Nichols, Pam Hamilton, Scott Kindred, Mark Davis, Lori Kindred, Nellie Hanson, Bob Butler, Bob Tate, Carol Boothe, Pat Kujala, Carol Clark, Waletta Kempt, Delores Hodney, Ginny Bynum, Verna Davis, Priscilla Gauthier, Jewell Smotherman, Rose Marie Thompson’s brother, our district superintendent Kate’s mom.   All who are ill. 

· Those who are mourning, including the Carol Fenton family

· People recovering from earthquakes, winter storms and other disasters and the dedicated people who work to clear roads, restore power and provide emergency relief. 

· Patience and wisdom and trust in God in these financially stressful times. Pray for the people who have lost their jobs, homes, life savings.

· Children

· Our nation’s leaders         

· All the men and women serving in Afghanistan and the Middle East.

· The hungry, the homeless, those in prison, those living in violence.

· Our churches – As we begin a new year with God given gifts and opportunities.

Complaint Dissipated

A woman called a newspaper office to complain that her Sunday paper hadn’t arrived. Trying to calm her, the man at the office pointed out that the paper hadn’t arrived because it was Saturday. 

After a brief silence, the woman said meekly, “Well, that explains why there was no one in church today.”
Special People

· Joanne Soderman for the article in the Daily Astorian that recognized her dedication and passion for service in the local food pantry located at the Presbyterian Church. Wahoo!!

· Ali and Chris Oja who are moving to Nebraska. Ali has helped Don a lot with the multi media system. We wish you abundant blessings in your new job and community. Ali received the Golden TP Award (terrific person) during worship January 18.

· All who have faithfully served God and church in visible and invisible ways. You are loved and appreciated!!!

A note from Pastor Judy

[Lent] is forty days of stripping down to the living essentials; 
It is forty days of facing truth about one’s self-indulgent evasions; 
It is forty days of fellowshipping with Christ in the desert; 
         It is forty days of rejoicing in God’s mercy and forgiveness.    From Newsletter Newsletter

Often you hear the phrase “journey to the cross” when people talk about the 40 days of Lent. (The Sundays between Ash Wednesday and Easter don’t count.) The rest of the year we talk about our faith journey. From an article in Weavings: A Journal of  the Christian Spiritual Life entitled “Itinerant Every Day” by  David Rensberger: 

Itinerancy means journeying, but it is a kind of journey that is not necessarily going to somewhere.  Fundamentally, it is just going, with a destination that is yet to be discovered.  The discovery is made by the very process of living on the road, on the path that leads from this morning to this evening, from wayside to wayside.  There are turnings and resting places, welcomings and rejections, some of which may be quite surprising.  But the end is not known when you set out…. 

The distraction, the unintended moment, the unwanted errand, are merely bends in the road.  Itinerancy is acceptance of the pathway’s unexpected winding, of the twists and blocks and forks and fords that have us scrambling and wandering down accidental byways toward we know not what conclusion…

This road is the path of our itinerancy, the track where Jesus stands and beckons, the way whose course and ending only he knows in advance.  Taking nothing for our own, we rise and follow, accepting what the journey brings us, secure only in the love of the One who makes all roads that are.

I love the image of being on a journey with an unknown ending and having to trust God to lead and provide. (I don’t always appreciate not being in control, however.) It is in the being and the going on the journey together that we are best church. It is in following Jesus and letting the Holy Spirit guide us that we are best church. It is in serving God by being in ministry that we are best church. Hello best Church! Welcome to the journey. May we be blessed.     Judy


Valentine Luncheon
The Alpha Omega chapter of Delta Kappa Gamma would like to invite all ladies to join us for a luncheon/meeting/speaker event at McKeown’s Restaurant in Seaside on Saturday, February 14th at noon.

Judy Mattson tells us the guest speaker will be Jean Danforth, who is a nurse practitioner at the O’Donovan Clinic in Seaside.  She will be speaking on women’s health issues.  Hopefully, there will be a question/answer session following her presentation.

Door prizes will be awarded.

Your only expense will be what you order off the menu for lunch.

Please come and join us.

Open Door – Send a Valentine  
We will be hosting a Valentine Party for our Open Door friends on Friday, February 13 at 10:30 a.m.
Plans for a Christmas Party with them fell apart due to weather, so let’s make this party a special event!

Do you remember opening a large pile of Valentines from friends when you were in school?  That is what we’re hoping for each of our Open Door friends.  Here’s what you can do to make it happen: 

Between now and Sunday, February 8th, make or purchase a pack of Valentine cards and address one to each of our Open Door friends (a list of names is available from Pastor Judy or Judy Mattson), add a personal message, if possible.  Return the addressed cards to the church by Sunday, February 8th and we will place them in individual bags with goodies for our friends – then visualize the smiles you will have put on numerous faces.

You can join us at Open Door on the 13th at 10:30 a.m.   We will be playing bingo and other games, enjoying good food and fellowship and you can watch the smiles spread as they open your cards.   See Judy Mattson for more information about these valentine events.

An adventure in the world wide community  from Jane Hill

Last summer. I was finishing my time in the church office, turning off lights and making sure the doors were locked when I noticed a small group of 6 people on the front steps of the church, knocking on the door.

I greeted them, quickly discerned that they were visiting from another country and were speaking at least two languages other than English, and invited them into the church.  One of the group explained that they were curious about the inside of an American Methodist church and could they look around in the sanctuary.  They were from Russia and Germany.

Many pictures were taken, the teenage young man was drawn to the piano and I was able to provide a short history of the congregation for them.  I was asked to give permission for the young man to play the piano and, after giving it, I was treated to a near concert performance level presentation.  He was completely taken up with his music for about fifteen minutes.

Shortly, the group left, with smiles, hugs and good feelings all around.  Earlier this week, I received a Christmas card from them and I want to share the card with all of you, so it is on the bulletin board in the Powell Turner Room for all to see.

Book Nook

William Wilberforce – A biography by Stephen Tomkins

This is an account of an Englishman’s efforts to outlaw the slave trade in the 1730s.  At that time, British ships were transporting thousands of slaves from Africa to the Caribbean.  Wilberforce introduced a bill in Parliament to outlaw the slave trade.  He devoted the rest of his life to this project.  For those on the Reading Program, this is a Bonus Book.  Happy Reading!
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• “Love has nothing to do with what you are expecting to get, it’s what you are expected to give — which is everything.” —Vittorio
































Conference website: � HYPERLINK "http://www.umoi.net" ��www.umoi.net�      Sign up for an awesome weekly stewardship email.  


Western District newsletter on the district website: � HYPERLINK "http://www.westerndistrictumc.org" ��www.westerndistrictumc.org�
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